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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE SOUTHERN GAUTENG BRANCH OF THE PHARMACEUTICAL SOCIETY OF SOUTH AFRICA HELD ON MONDAY 19 MARCH 2018 AT 20h00 IN THE AUDITORIUM AT 52 GLENHOVE ROAD, MELROSE ESTATE, JOHANNESBURG.
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mr. J.A. Botha

Mr. M.E. Igbinovia
Mr. M.J. Rammupudu



Mrs. M.J. Botha

Mrs. J.D. Keus

Mr. T. Rabali





Mrs. L. Baker

Mr. Z. Kalonji-Ngoyi
Miss. V. Shabangu




Mrs. P. Becker

Mr. G. Kohn

Mrs. S. Schmidt



Mrs. J. Bartle

Mrs. N.P. Khoza
Mrs. A. Sicatsha



Mr. D. Bayever

Mr. K.S. Mogafe
Ms. J. Shaikjee



Mrs. V. Beaumont
Ms. J. Manley

Dr. S. Seoka



Mrs. T. Chicktay
Mr. J. Meakings

Mrs. T. Shabangu



Mr. C.J. Cawood
Ms. B.R. Mawanda
Mr. D. Sieff



Mrs. J. Diener

Ms. F. Nalla

Mrs. E. Tshivhidzo



Mrs. C. d’Hotman
Mrs. K. Ntumba

Mr. R. Tshivhidzo



Mr. J.P. Dheyongera
Mr. R. Pogir

Mrs. L. Terblanche




Mr. G.R. Gudala
Mrs. G. Partridge
Mr. A. Tannous



Mrs. S. Gudala

Ms. T. Pillay

Mr. A. Wildman




Mr. D.R. Hargreaves
Mr. D.K. Gordon
Mrs. I. Willcox



Mrs. N. Zibi
1.
NOTICE OF MEETING


The Notice was read by Mr. Gordon.
2.
WELCOME

Mrs. Terblanche welcomed all the members present to the AGM and thanked them for attending the meeting.

A special welcome was extended to Past Presidents of PSSA (namely Mr. G. Kohn, Mr. R. Pogir and Dr. S. Seoka), and to Past Chairpersons of the Southern Gauteng Branch of the PSSA (Mr. R. Pogir, Mr. G. Kohn, Mrs. V. Beaumont, Mr. J. Meakings and Mr. C. Cawood), Honorary Life Members of the PSSA, Fellows of the PSSA, Honorary Life Members of the Branch, Honorary Life Members of the Branch Committee, the Chairpersons of the Local Branches of the four Sectors of PSSA and Member of the Pharmacy Council (Mr. C. Cawood).
A special welcome was extended to Dr. Pieter Ekermans who would address the members on the topic of Listeriosis after the conclusion of the AGM.
3.
APOLOGIES


Apologies were recorded from the following persons who were not able to attend the AGM:-


Mr. D. Boyce

Mr. B. Goldstein

Mr. F. Landman

Mrs. T. Maitland-Stuart

Prof. J.J. Van Wyk
4.
OBITUARIES

Mr. Gordon requested all persons present to observe a moment of silence in remembrance of those members who had passed away during the past year:- 


Mr. L.A. Botham

Dr. B. Hurwitz

Mr. J. Joselowitz

Mr. C. Levin

Mr. H.G. Manolas
5.
CONFIRMATION AND MINUTES OF AGM HELD ON 23 JANUARY 2017 AND ANY MATTERS ARISING 
Mrs. Terblanche called for confirmation of the Minutes of the AGM held on 23 January 2017. Acceptance proposed by Mr. C. Cawood and seconded by Mr. J. Meakings.
There were no Matters Arising from the Minutes.
6.
THE REPORT OF THE BRANCH HONORARY TREASURER AND THE AUDITED BALANCE SHEET AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND TO RATIFY THE APPOINTMENT OF BRANCH AUDITORS FOR 2018
Mr. Meakings presented the Treasurer’s Report, copies of which were available for attendees. He apologised for the delay in the preparation of the financials due to the change in the investment advisors from Citadel to Investec. The change was made due to dissatisfaction with the previous service provider due to certain service issues and ability to sustain the funds. 
Mr. Gordon should be contacted regarding any further information required by members in connection with the financial statements.
Acceptance proposed by Mr. C. Cawood and seconded by Mr. G. Kohn.
Ratification of BDO as the Branch Auditors proposed by the Treasurer and seconded by Mr. D. Sieff.
7.
THE REPORT OF THE CHAIRPERSON ON BEHALF OF THE BRANCH COMMITTEE
Mrs. Terblanche presented the Chairperson’s Report.  Copies of which had been made available and appeared on the PSSA website.
CPD – As reported at the last AGM alternative ways to provide CPD to members was being investigated. The outcome was a recommendation to the National Office which had culminated in the availability of a webinar-based system for access by all members of the PSSA. However, a reduced number of CPDs will still be arranged at Branch level for members who are able to attend.
Quo Vadis – The Mini Seminar brought awareness to members about the incredible technological changes and advances that were being entrenched in the delivery of healthcare services. Mrs. Terblanche thanked Mr. Meakings for driving such an interesting seminar.
YPG – The Branch is fully in favour of encouraging young pharmacists to become involved in Branch matters. A YPG mentorship programme, supported by the Branch, is underway and is aimed at facilitating the development of leaders in pharmacy profession. It is hoped that a pilot project will be running in the near future.
The Golden Mortar – The publication continues to provide interesting articles for members. Congratulations to the Editorial Board for maintaining the high standard.  

Branch Committee – Mrs. Terblanche thanked the Committee for their dedication to the Branch activities as well as the office staff guided by Mr. Gordon. She also welcomed the new members of the Committee.
Acceptance of the report proposed by Mr. D. Sieff and seconded by Mr. C. Cawood.
8.
APPROVAL OF THE REPORT OF THE CHAIRPERSON OF THE BUSINESS COMMITTEE
Mrs. Beaumont presented the Business Committee report which had also been made available for members. She explained the structure of the Branch business affairs necessitating audited financial statements to be provided for Pharmacy Mutual (Pty) Ltd., Pharmaceutical Management Services (Pty) Ltd., Pharmacy Alliance (Pty) Ltd. and the Branch.
Conferencing – There were number of reasons that had caused a decline in the conferencing business run at 52 Glenhove Rd.  However, there is a strong focus on what needs to change to improve the current situation to enable the business to make a more meaningful contribution to the Branch overall.
Mrs. Beaumont thanked Mr. Boyce for having previously chaired the Business Committee, the Business Committee Members and the Office for their support.  
9.
REPORT THE ELECTION OF MEMBERS OF THE BRANCH COMMITTEE
Mr. Gordon reported that during the nomination process, 32 nominations were received for six members to serve on the Branch Committee but only 18 had accepted nomination. 467 Votes were counted and the following members were elected:

· Mr. David Bayever

· Dr. Sybil Seoka

· Mrs. Val Beaumont

· Mr. Charles Cawood

· Mrs. Lynette Terblanche

· Mr. James Meakings

Honorary Officers of the Branch Committee
· Chairperson – Mrs. Lynette Terblanche
· Vice-Chairperson – Mrs. Val Beaumont

· Honorary Treasurer – Mr. James Meakings

Sector Representatives
· SAACP: Mr. Tshifhiwa Rabali & Mr. Frans Landman
· SAAHIP: Mrs. Tabassum Chicktay & Mrs. Rofhiwa Mulibana
· SAAPI: Mr. Hilton Stevens 
· Academy; Prof. Paul Danckwerts & Mrs. Stephanie de Rapper

Honorary Life Members

· Mr. David Boyce

· Mr. Gary Kohn

· Mr. Ray Pogir

· Mr. David Sieff

Business Committee Members
Honorary Officers, ex officio
· Ms. L. Terblanche (Branch Chairman)

· Mr. J. Meakings (Branch Treasurer)

Appointed Members

· Dr. Sybil Seoka
· Mr. Ray Pogir

· Mr. David Boyce

· Mr. Tshifhiwa Rabali

· Mr. Charles Cawood

10.
TO CONSIDER ANY OTHER GENERAL BUSINESS

There were no Motions raised to be considered at the PSSA AGM and Conference.
11.
GENERAL
Trinity Clinic is a Social Responsibility Project which is supported by the Branch. The clinic is based at the Roman Catholic Church in Braamfontein. The clinic provides health services to street children and the homeless in the area. The Branch was able to arrange the donation of four Samsung Tablets for the clinic for capturing patient data. The pharmacy is registered and patients attend the clinic on Monday evenings with Wits students assisting under supervision. Mrs. Terblanche invited members to visit the clinic to see the work being done.

Thought from the Chairperson


“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world, indeed it’s 
the only thing that ever has” by Margret Mead.

12.
CLOSURE
There being no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting and welcomed Dr. Piet Ekermans who made his presentation on Listeriosis to a highly appreciative audience.
______________________________



____________________________

CHAIRMAN
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